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I. 
Compared to recent years livestock populations have remained fairly stable in Iceland. Positive market developments have lead to slight increases in dairy cattle numbers, the decline in sheep numbers has slowed down and horse numbers have increased after a decline since the 1990s.The endangered, native goat breed now numbers 439 winterfed animals, the highest number for several years. The native poultry breed population is estimated at 3000 head.

II. 
Since 1 January 2006 all sheep in Iceland shall be ear-tagged in addition to being ear-marked, and in some cases, horn branded. The same applies to goats.

Pre-coded ear-tags with ID numbers on one side and flock codes on the other, are used. Individual tagging of all cattle had previously been implemented and all foals are identified with microchips according to ISO-standards before the age of 10 months. All identification records are lodged in data banks in the Farmers Association of Iceland.

III. 
As before delegates from Iceland have participated in various activities of the Nordic Gene Bank for Domestic Animals(NGH) and contributed to its publications. While special attention is given to livestock breeds in the Nordic Countries research is in progress on relationships with native breeds in neighbuoring countries.

IV. 
As mentioned last year the Farmers Association of Iceland has in recent years published posters showing colour variation and other characteristics of the native Icelandic dairy cattle and sheep. In June 2006 a horse poster was published empasizing genetic diversity. Such posters are in great demand, not least by  schools and tourist agencies, and their publication is clearly an effective method of disseminating information to the genaral public on the enormous genetic diversity of the native livestock breeds in Iceland.

V. 
The society devoted to the conservation of the native Iceland poultry breed is now marketing free-range eggs from the small flocks of the members, in labelled containers. Thus they are both drawing attention to this colourful breed and earning some income to support their conservation. The eggs are in great demand.
